
The Regular meeting of the Plainfield Town Board was held December 10th at 700pm in the Town Hall 
 
Members Present 
Supervisor-Todd Lewis 
Deputy Supervisor-James Roberts 
Board Member-Michael Laukaitis 
Board Member-Wendell Rogers 
Board Member-Connie Peeters 
 
Highway Superintendent-Rod Jennison 
Assessor-John Davidson 
Town Clerk-Jon Cockett 
 
Public-3 
 
Supervisor Lewis opened the meeting at 700pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
No questions or comments were presented by the Public to the Board 
 
Supervisor Lewis thanked Mike Laukaitis for his service to the Board and residents. Mike has decided not 
to seek another term as Board member. 
 
ASSESSOR REPORT 
John Davidson advises he is working on same issues as last month.(Aerial photos,accurate property info) 
 
HIGHWAY REPORT 
Rod Jennison advises he and his crew are cleaning all equipment and facilities. The crew is also cutting 
shoulders on Crumb Hill and Talbot roads. #4 truck is back in service and #6 is in for NYS inspection and 
to check for air leaks. Tri-County radio has sent a quote for installation of 5 mobile radios and 1 base 
station with antenna. A total of $6566.00 was quoted as well as an $1800.00 yearly fee for the radio 
repeater. No Board action taken at this time as Jon Cockett, Town Clerk, will check to see if radio 
communication can be installed in house. If so, he is authorized to spend up to $1000.00 on a motion by 
Jim Roberts and seconded by Mike Laukaitis. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Laukaitis-
aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye. Carried The front rims on loader are bad. It will cost $1350.00 per rim plus 
installation.Rod will begin process of installation. The F-550 is at Skinners in Richfield Spa to find a 
battery draw as something is causing the battery to drain,not allowing vehicle to start. 
Rod advises there is equipment that has not been used for a long period as well as equipment that 
should be replaced and upgraded. The following vehicles are recommended for dispersal by Auctions 
International. 1) 4-wheel drive Oshkosh, 2) 1991 International Dump, 3)2011 Ford F-550. Discussion 
centered on a reserve price placed on all vehicles as follows. #1-$10,000.00, #2-$19,500.00, #3-
$28,500.00. A motion by Connie Peeters to have Auctions  International  sell any and all 3 vehicles, 
provided the reserve was met, was  seconded  by Mike Laukaitis. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, 
Roberts-aye, Laukaitis-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye. Carried 
 
TOWN CLERK REPORT 
Connie Peeters motioned to accept the Town Clerk report which showed receipts from DEC licenses and 
NYS Ag. and Markets,a total of $79.00 received and $4.36 paid as Town share. Second by Wendell 
Rogers. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Laukaitis-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye. Carried 



 
HIGHWAY ABSTRACT 
Town Clerk presented for payment  Highway Abstract # 12 in the amount of#7783.21. Connie Peeters 
motioned to pay the abstract as presented.Second by Mike Laukaitis. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, 
Roberts-aye, Laukaitis-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye. Carried 
 
GENERAL ABSTRACT 
Town Clerk presented for payment General Abstract #12 in the amount of $4392.48. Mike Laukaitis 
motioned to pay the abstract as presented. Second by Jim Roberts. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, 
Roberts-aye, Laukaitis-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye. Carried 
 
SUPERVISOR REPORT 
Todd Lewis presented the Supervisor report for the month of November,2015.Balances on all General 
and Highway accounts,payments to vendors,revenue and profit/loss were contained. Mike Laukaitis 
motioned to accept,second by Connie Peeters. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Laukaitis-
aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye. Carried 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Todd Lewis has spoken to Ken Roberts on progress to Saunders Gulf Rd. Todd has given Ken 
authorization to act for the Town on matters pertaining to Saunders Gulf Rd only. This will expedite any 
permits or other paperwork required by DEC or NYS DOT. Ken has advised the State does not want a 
concrete abutment on Creekside away from road,they prefer rip-rap. 
Kevin Crawford of Cassville, has expressed interest on replacing Gordon Chafee as dog control officer for 
the Town. Todd will call and invite to the January meeting and possible appoint 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Todd has met with Tracy Hula,Gates-Cole Insurance.The current coverage the Town has will stay the 
same. Some values have been reduced but will only save the Town around $500.00. Further evaluation 
needs to be done. 
 
NOVEMBER REGULAR MINUTES 
Jon Cockett-Town Clerk-presented the minutes for the regular November meeting. Connie Peeters 
motioned to accept as presented. Second by Jim Roberts. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, 
Laukaitis-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye. Carried 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Meeting adjourned at 857pm on a motion by Mike Laukaitis and a second by Jim Roberts. The Board 
voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Laukaitis-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye. Carried 
 
Submitted  Jon Cockett 
                    Town Clerk 


